
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE SEPTEMBER 13, 2011 
 
PROCLAMATION AND FLAG RAISING REQUEST 
LUPUS AWARENESS MONTH – OCTOBER 2011 
 
Recommendation 
 
The City Clerk recommends: 
 
1) That October 2011 be proclaimed as “Lupus Awareness Month”;  

2) That the Lupus Flag be raised in the City of Vaughan for a period no longer than one 
week in accordance with the Flag Raising/Half Masting Policy; and 

3) That the proclamation be posted on the City’s website and published on the City Page 
Online. 

 
Contribution to Sustainability 
 
N/A 
 
Economic Impact 
 
N/A 
 
Communications Plan 
 
The Corporate Communications Department posts proclamations issued by the City on the City’s 
website under “Events – Proclamations” and on the City Page Online. 
 
Purpose 
 
To respond to the request received from Lupus Foundation of Ontario. 
 
Background - Analysis and Options 
 
The correspondence received from Lupus Foundation of Ontario, dated June 22, 2011 is 
attached.  (Attachment 1) 
 
The proclamation request meets the City’s Proclamation policy, as follows: 
 
“That upon request, the City of Vaughan issue Proclamations for events, campaigns or other 
similar matters: 
 

(i) which are promoted by any organization that is a registered charity pursuant to 
Section 248 of the Income Tax Act” 

 
Lupus Foundation of Ontario for the past 35 years has been assisting citizens affected by this 
serious illness.  Lupus Foundation of Ontario is requesting the proclamation and flag raising in an 
effort to raise public awareness, educate citizens and raise funds to support much-needed and 
valued research to find a cure for this disease.  
 
 
 
 
 



Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 
 
This report supports the strategic priorities established by Vaughan Vision 2020, in particular 
“Enhance and Ensure Community Safety, Health and Wellness”. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
N/A 
 
Conclusion 
 
Staff is recommending that October 2011 be proclaimed as “Lupus Awareness Month”, that the 
Lupus Flag be raised in the City of Vaughan for a period no longer than one week in accordance 
with the Flag Raising/Half Masting Policy; and that the proclamation be posted on the City’s 
website and published on the City Page Online. 
 
Attachments 
 
Attachment Correspondence received from Lupus Foundation of Ontario, dated June 22, 

2011 
 
Report prepared by 
 
Connie Bonsignore, Administrative Assistant to City Clerk 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Jeffrey A. Abrams 
City Clerk 






